
 

 

 

 
 

9th May 2025 
 

THE HOLY FAMILY 
SCHOOL   
‘As a family we live, love, learn and celebrate 
with Jesus.’ 
Crookhams 
Welwyn Garden City 
AL7 1PG 
Telephone 01707375518 
admin@holyfamily.herts.sch.uk       

 
Yesterday, the Catholic Church welcomed a new Pope – Pope Leo XIV. His election marks a 
significant moment for Catholics around the world, as he begins his mission to lead the 
Church with faith, compassion and wisdom. Pope Leo has already spoken about the 
importance of peace, justice and care for others, values we share and promote here at 
school every day. Over the coming weeks, we will be talking to the children about his role 
and encouraging them to think about how they can live out these messages in their own 
lives. 

We marked VE Day in school with a special day of remembrance and celebration. The 
children looked fantastic in their red, white and blue outfits, and we took time to reflect on 
the importance of peace and the sacrifices made during the Second World War. Through 
activities, stories and class discussions, the children deepened their understanding of this 
significant moment in history and showed great respect and curiosity throughout the day. 

Unfortunately our school’s planned academisation, due to be completed on 1st June, has 
now been postponed to 1st July. While these delays can be frustrating, we are continuing 
to work closely with all involved to make sure everything is in place for a smooth transition. 
We pray that this new date will be the final one, and that the process will be completed 
without any further changes. 

Our Year 6 children will be taking their SATs next week. They have been working hard and 
showing great determination during their preparations. We always remind our pupils that 
SATs are just one part of their school journey, they already achieve so much every day. We 
are very proud of them! 

God Bless,  
 
Mrs Linnane 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
May 

12th-15th Y6 SATs week 
12th – Uniform sale after school 

16th – 3.30-7pm HFFA school disco 
19th – Y6 Swimming starts 

19th-23rd Walk to School Week 
20th – Class photos 

22nd – Y4 trip to Tring Museum 
23rd – Sports Day 

23rd –School finishes for May Half term 

 
For regular news, updates and 

photos about life at our school! 
 

Please see our website: 
www.holyfamily.herts.sch.uk 

Facebook: 
TheHolyFamilySchoolWGC 
Twitter: @holyfamilyWGC 

 

 
 

Stars of the week 
Rec - Demiana 
Year 1   - Sophie 
Year 2   - Antos 
Year 3   - Ruby 
Year 4   - Maya 
Year 5  - Millie 
Year 6  - Melissa 
 

 
 
 

 
‘We are disciples of Christ, Christ goes before us, and the 
world needs his light.’ Pope Leo XIV 



 

 

 

Year 3 

We have been making the most of the warm weather the last few 
weeks in year 3! The children have been learning all about drawing in 
Art, and how to be a good artist. This week we had to go outside and 
create textures to create a piece of Art inspired by the artist Max Ernst. 
We used crayons and created rubbings. The children then turned these 
into collaged flowers. I think you will agree they look fantastic. We 
have also taken our reading outside this week holding a ‘reading café’ 
outdoors and explored our new sandpit!   

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 
In our new English unit we have enjoyed reading our key texts Malala’s 
Magic Pencil’ by Malala Yousafzai and ‘Greta and the Giants’ by Zoe 
Tucker and Zoe Persico. We enjoyed taking our learning outside and 
using the drama technique of freeze frame to better understand the 
characters in the book. We are practising using our tool box of 
persuasive writing techniques to write persuasive letters. In Science 
we have been classifying living things. We have enjoyed using Venn 
and Carroll diagrams to sort living things by their features. We took 
our learning outside to find different leaves and created a classification 
tree to sort them. In art we have enjoyed using wire and other 
materials to create sculptures. In history we have enjoyed learning 
about the ancient Maya.   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Year 5 
Year 5 have been learning about the Tudors in our history lessons. We 
have learned about the life of Henry VIII and why Anne Boleyn was 
executed. This week we went on a trip to Hampton Court. Children 
enjoyed explored Henry VIII’s apartments and also the kitchens. In the 
afternoon we had a session investigating Henry VIII by looking at 
primary and secondary sources. 

“In the great hall we found the letters H and A which is a monogram for 
Henry and Anne Boleyn” Mari 

“I really enjoyed knowing that the architecture around us was over 500 
years old. I the lessons I l learned new information about King Henry VIII 
by investigating primary and secondary sources” Marnie 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 

PE: This term, we’ve been working on our throwing and catching skills, 
focusing on accuracy and technique. These skills have been put to the 
test in the striking and fielding game of rounders, where we have 
learnt to work as a team, develop strategic plays, and improve our 
coordination. The focus has been on both individual performance and 
team collaboration, helping everyone build confidence and enjoy the 
game.  

Science - Last term, we explored the fundamentals of electricity by 
constructing electric circuits. We learnt about circuit components, such 
as power sources, wires, and switches, while experimenting with 
creating both series and parallel circuits. This hands-on approach 
helped deepen our understanding of how electricity flows and powers 
devices. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Walk to School Week 

 
 

  



 

 

 

 

Parent support group 
A couple of our own parents have created a group to provide a safe space 
for other parents to turn to if they are in need of guidance and support. 
Please reach out on the details below if you feel you could benefit from 
this group. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Sale 
After school on Monday 12th May we will be holding a sale of pre-loved 
uniform in the school playground. We have lots of items of uniform in 
fantastic condition that need a second home.  
Items will not have set prices, instead we ask for a donation to HFFA. 
Donations can be made in cash or via contactless payment. 
 

 
 

Warm weather 
As the weather continues to be warm next week, please ensure all 
children come to school every day with: 

1) A named water bottle 
2) A sunhat 
3) Sunscreen applied before school  

Please note that children should not wear sunglasses during the 
school day, unless medically prescribed, for health and safety 
reasons. 



 

 

 

 
Smart Watches in school 
Please be reminded that in line with our uniform guidelines, smart 
watches are not permitted to be worn at school.  

 
Parking 
Thank you to those who park with consideration for our local residents 
when arriving at school. Please could all parents and families park 
respectfully, especially when attending a school event where your vehicle 
may be parked for longer than the normal drop off or pick up period. 
Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

Clubs  

Please find below a summary of the clubs running each week this half term: 

 Organised by school 
3.15-4.15pm 

No charge 
Booked via Arbor & queries to school 

office 

Organised by external providers 
Check sign up details, times and prices for each club 

Mon  Rounders Club – Yr 3, 4 & 5 
 Athletics Club – All KS2  
 Computer Club – Yr 1 & 2 

 Little voices KS1 – details here  
 Tetra Sports Football Club for Yr 1 & 2 – details 

here 
Tues   My (after school) ART club for Y1-Y6  -details 

here 
Weds   Irish dancing for Y1-Y6  

Contact Aislinn on 07716306909 or 
aislinn_b@hotmail.co.uk 

 Tetra Sports Football Club for all KS2 – details 
here 

Thurs  Gardening Club – Yr 3 & 4 
 Jigsaw Club - Nursery, 

Reception, Yr 1 & 2 
 Forest School Club – Yr 5 & 6 

 

Fri   
All clubs must be booked in advance. Please contact the school office if you have any questions. 01707 375518 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Notices and flyers from the local community which may be of interest 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 
 

May 

12-15th – Y6 SATs week 
12th – Preloved uniform sale after school 

16th – 3.30-7pm HFFA school disco: Reception & KS1 3.45-4.45pm / KS2 5-
6.30pm 

19th – Y6 Swimming starts 
19th-23rd – Walk to School Week 

20th – Class & whole school photos 
22nd – Y4 trip to Tring Museum 

23rd – Sports Day EY 9.15-10am / KS1 10.15-11.45am / KS2 1.30-3pm 
23rd – School finishes for May half term at 3.15pm 

 

June  
2nd – Pupils return to school 8.40am 

6th – Careers afternoon KS2 

11th – Subject Showcase 2.30pm 

13th – Y5 visit Saint John Henry Newman School 
16th-18th June – Y6 residential Grafham Water 

26th June – 60th Anniversary Celebration Mass with Bishop 


